
STAFF REPORT 
DATE:  May 1, 2018      
 
RE: 901 Caroline Street (Flagler Station) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
On March 13, 2018, I was contacted by the director and deputy director of 
Port and Marine Services, Doug Bradshaw and Karen Olson, regarding the 
removal of a protected Thatch Palm at the Flagler Station.  It was 
discovered that the palm was removed without benefit of a removal permit.   
 
In August 2016, an e-mail from Karen Olson requested information 
regarding the potential removal of this planter. My response stated that the 
thatch palm was protected.     
 
Thatch Palms are a protected trees species in the City of Key West and are 
on the State of Florida Endangered Species list.  The palm that was 
removed was approximately 8 ft tall CT (clear trunk) and was growing in an 
elevated planter.  This palm would have been a great candidate for 
transplanting. 
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Recommendation:  Recommend the respondent be required to 
purchase 1 or 2 Thatch Palm trees, minimum 8 ft tall CT to be 
planted at the Key West Bight in the area, as approved by City staff. 
 












